
MAINE STATEWIDE HOMELESS COUNCIL


Minutes
March 10, 2020
9:30-12:30

Location: MaineHousing Board Room, 353 Water Street. Augusta, ME 04330. 
[bookmark: _Hlk8058047]
Members: Stephanie Primm (KCHC, SHC Chair), Tracey Hair (HOME, Inc., RIII), Donna Kelley (WCAP, RII), Cullen Ryan (CHOM, RII), Lauren Bustard (MaineHousing), Chet Barnes (SAMHS), Cheryl Harkins (HVJ, RI), David McCluskey (Shaw House, RIII), Donna Yellen (Preble Street, RI), Ginny Dill (Shalom, RI), Josh D’Alessio (PCHC, RIII)
Guests: Betty LaBua (MaineHousing), Tracy Allen (KBH), Kelsey Brown (HUD), Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Rich Hooks Wayman (VOA), Katie Spencer White (MMHS), Alice Preble, (DHHS/OCFS), Rota Knot (Tedford Housing), Bill Higgins (Homeless Advocacy for All) 

Phone: Melanie Bubar (Homeless Services of Aroostook)

Minutes: Betty LaBua (MaineHousing) and Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing)

Approval of Minutes: Minutes from council meeting held on January 14, 2020 were approved.

Review February Retreat: By the use of charts created at the annual retreat in February, Stephanie provided an overview of the SHC retreat by tracing the achievements, missed opportunities, council roles/patterns, connections, what gives us hope, and a transparent way of how we view ourselves. The topic of how to categorize the hot points of focus were debated resulting in the following, 1.Unsheltered Homelessness Strategic Planning 2. Coordinating Efforts among Entities, 3. Increasing Affordable and Supportive Housing and 4. Data Collection and Measurable Outcomes. SHC will create working groups to focus on each topic throughout 2020.  Everyone present was invited to participate in one of the groups. Attendees wrote sequentially their top three workgroups of interest which will be tallied and balanced and results emailed to let folk know which group they are in.  
Low Barrier Emergency Shelters and Warming Centers: Rich Hooks Wyman gave a presentation framing homelessness as a public health concern and addressing the policy questions: “Should the Maine Statewide Homeless Council advocate for the adoption of a Cold Weather Rule and increased appropriations to serve this population in Maine?” and “Should the Maine Statewide Homeless Council advocate for increased public investments in low-barrier shelters and other social services for those individuals “trespassed” from existing shelters?” (Meaning, they have been served No Trespassing orders by the Police on behalf of the shelter, which usually means they cannot re-enter the premises for one year.)  Council felt that the crisis of Covid-19 needs to be addressed now in advance of the creation of long term cold weather policies. The Unsheltered Homelessness Strategic Planning work group will work on creating the policy response for the cold weather rule making sure to include MEMA in the emergency community response.

Regional Updates:
· Region 1- There is a great deal of concern in relation to the unfair variants by which inspections are being conducted throughout the state.  Payment standards and unethical application fees continue to create barriers for people seeking permanent housing.  
· Region II- There is a continued concern over the increasing amount of people with IDDs, dementia and illness experiencing homelessness.  OADS plans on having a training at Shalom House in April or May to assist in addressing these growing numbers.
· Region III- Best practices on addressing people in tent cities and warming centers are being determined as a means to circumvent the growing numbers of unsheltered people.  In February, there were about 60 unsheltered in the Bangor area-38 in the warming center and 20 in the brick church.  

Legislative Updates:
· LD2056(FUSE): HHS Committee voted unanimously to pass this bill into law, making Maine the second state to pass legislation to develop a plan to provide stable housing and community support to the most frequent consumers of high cost services. 
· LD775: Bill to authorize DHHS to amend its rules for eligibility for community support services is waiting for senate vote.
· LD1645: Act to create affordable housing with the aid of state housing tax credits passed into law. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]HR 4302: The Homeless Assistance Act was passed by the House and will be voted on in the Senate.
· S 3276: A new piece of legislation introduced to limit barriers for financial assistance programs (SNAP, TANF, LEAP) designed to assist low income families.
· A letter of thanks will be submitted to Senator Collins. Cullen will write the letter on behalf of the Statewide Homeless Council for her commitment to keep the current model for NOFA, preventing proposed increased housing restrictions.
Administrative Tasks: 
· Ideas were shared on how to best address all items our on agenda in an adequate fashion.
The possibility of longer monthly meetings, one five hour meeting per quarter, increase population of attendees and sending information on agenda items early were all talked about and tabled for further debate due to the need to allow time to communicate action plans for Covid-19.
Covid-19 Virus:
· Josh has been appointed Chair of a joint Covid-19 task committee of the CoC and SHC.
· Trepidations on how to maintain staff, handle sick guests, isolation protocols, need for increased masks and hand sanitizers were all voiced.
· Any official guidelines should be forwarded to Scott for posting.

Next Meeting:
Tuesday, April 13, 2020, 9:30-12:30
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Developing policies and strategies so that everyone is pushing in the same direction to end and prevent homelessness in Maine.
